
President’s Report Tasmanian Chapter 2024 
 
Firstly, I would like to thank our outgoing committee members, Maria Lurighi and Carmen 
Burnet for being an integral part of ANATS Tasmania over the years. They will be missed.  
 
Now we are left with 5 on the committee – but what a five they are! We may be a small group, 
but I want to acknowledge and appreciate that we are a fierce group of educators, whom I 
think are all motivated to bring vocal education to more people throughout Tasmania. 
 
Since our last AGM in July 2023, we have the pleasure of hosting 2 workshops. In July last year, 
we hosted Dr. Marisa Lee Naismith at The Fahan School and the in August, Jane Edwards ran 
a musical theatre workshop at Launceston College. Both were seen to be very informative and 
beneficial for those who attended. 
 
2024 has been much quieter. In part, this can be attributed to the fact that our wonderful 
committee have been busy making and creating music in their own circles.  
 
That said, we do have the Chris Johnson workshop coming up next Sunday, which I am hoping 
with be a fantastic day for all those attending. He is also doing some sessions with people on 
the Saturday at Hannah’s house, so we will be announcing that this week.  
 
Moving forward, I think the landscape of ANATS workshops may shift. The most successful we 
have had in the last couple of years has been the Ellie Hoyt workshop, which was 100% online.  
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